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Ladies and Gentlemen:

The Point Edwards Unocal Review Committee and the Point Edwards Homeowners Association board of directors
recently submitted a detailed letter outlining a number of concerns with the most recent proposal for addressing
the contamination clean-up for the site adjacent to the Edmonds Marsh.

In support of that letter, | am expressing my own concerns as outlined below.

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->1. Why was the Memorandum of Understanding between the City of Edmonds and
WSDOT not mentioned to show our community concerns and plans?

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->2. Why was the fact that the state legislature gave the City of Edmonds a right of first
refusal to purchase the Unocal site not used to show our concerns?

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->3. <!--[endif]-->Why was the fact there has been significant support for a salmon
recovery estuary not commented upon in the Feasibility study or Addendum.

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->4. Why does Ecology say that the future use of the Unocal site is as an ecological
habitat?

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->5. Why does Ecology say that they support salmon restoration but will not say that
one planned use of the Unocal site is as a salmon estuary?

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->6. Why does Ecology say that they do not want to dictate the use of the Unocal cite
when the issue is not whether Ecology supports that use (salmon recovery) but whether the Feasibility study
should consider a salmon recovery estuary as a potential future use for the site?

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->7. In the 2017 Feasibility study what percentage weight was given to public concerns?

<!I--[if IsupportLists]-->8. <!--[endif]-->In the 2017 Feasibility Study what weight was given to Tribal
concerns?

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->9. <!--[endif]-->What objectives were set for public concerns and Tribal rights and
interests?

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->10. <!-[endif]-->Why is there no documentation on what invitations were sent to the
tribes and their responses?

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->11. <!--[endif]-->What tribal engagement plan was developed for the Unocal site and
why is it not listed in the feasibility study?

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->12. <!--[endif]-->Why was there no consideration that in order to meet the goals of
salmon recovery, perhaps not all of the newly identified locations of toxic waste need be excavated?

<!--[if IsupportLists]-->13. <!--[endif]->The courts and legislature have adopted a public policy through court
orders and budgets mandating that barriers imposed by culverts be rebuilt so that salmon resources can be
enhanced. This may cost the taxpayers billions of dollars. Why should the DCA weigh costs in a manner
that allows Chevron to avoid a few million dollars in cost (well under 11.427 million dollars) that would create a
path through the Unocal site for salmon?

At a time when our State, led by Governor Inslee’s own efforts, has done much to remove dams, redesign stream
flows and remove and enlarge culverts that impede salmon migration, it seems that the Department of Ecology is
missing an opportunity to further support for this important restoration in the city of Edmonds.
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Respectfully,

Paula L. Mueller
paulamueller@comcast.net
206-930-8165

Point Edwards

55 Pine St., Unit 304

Edmonds, WA 98020



